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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you had a good long weekend. It is a shame that the sun has disappeared once again. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Last week, teachers were asked to carry out a class survey to find out: what the children like best about our school, 
what could be improved and what they would like me to change. I am sure you would want to know what your 
children have said in their survey. Please see below their feedback: 
 
 
 
 

Sports day 

Change 4 Life week will take place from 05.07.21 to  09.07.21. We have therefore decided to hold our sports day 

during that same week. You will be pleased to know that we would like to invite parents for sports day. The event 

will however be held in a staggered manner where each year group will be performing at different times to help us 

manage big gatherings during this pandemic. I am writing to give you some advance notice and nearer the time, we 

will confirm all our plans. Sports activities will take place on the field; parents will be invited to attend  and to leave 

after the activities. There will not be any opportunities for picnics this year. We are aware that this arrangement 

will need multiple trips from some of you who have more than one child with us. Apologies for the inconvenience. 

I am sure we will have your blessings to organise sports day in this manner during this critical time. Please see below 

the sports day schedule. Timings will be confirmed nearer the time. 

YEAR GROUP DATE TIME 

FS Tues 06.07 Morning 

Yr 2 Tues 06.07 Afternoon 

Yr 1 Wed 07.07 Morning 

Yr 5 Wed 07.07 Afternoon 

Yr 3 Thurs 08.07 Morning 

Yr 4 Thurs 08.07 Afternoon 

Yr 6 Frid 09.07 Morning  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               

Parents’ Association 

I had the pleasure to meet all the mums on the Parents’ Association via Teams. It was lovely to see how dedicated 

and committed you all are. Thank you for all your hard work and for raising money to support our school. We have 

big projects lined up and we will soon meet up with Mrs Mclennan and Mr Burton to discuss where to invest the 

funds raised. Our aim is to ensure that we make a difference in our children’s lives at school. 
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What do the children like best about LR? 
What makes us unique? What makes them 

feel proud to belong to LR? 

What improvements they would want to see 
? 
 

 Sports 
 After school clubs with Premier 
 Their friends 
 The teachers 
 The new Headteacher  
 Worry boxes 
 Art 
 Muga 
 Their uniform 
 Star of the week and other celebrations 
 Daily mile 
 The big playgrounds and fields 
 The bees 
 Music lesson 

 More regular trips 
 More awards 
 More children’s work on displays 
 Cleaner classrooms 
 More clubs 
 A cooking area/ a children’s kitchen 
 Extension of the Library 
 Study areas 
 Improve playground surfaces 
 Class pet 
 A range of food choice at lunch time 
 More play equipment out at lunch times 
 For the HT to teach one lesson in Year 1 
 New bike shed 

 
In assembly, I shared the whole school’s survey with Years 1 to 6. Please see below my response to their suggestions: 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Couple of reminders from teachers 
We have noticed that a few children are bringing in chocolate bars and 
other sweets in their packed lunches. Please help us 
promote a healthy lifestyle. We encourage healthy snacks 
please. 
 
A message from Foundation Stage teachers  
The weather is still not that warm yet. We would like the children to bring 
their coats in as we do many activities outside. 
 
 
Litter 
Please do not throw rubbish on our school premises. We urge you to use 
the bins that are dotted around the school. We have noticed a lot of litter 
around the main car park gates. 

 Behaviour  
We are doing our best in school to 
keep promoting our core values. 
We are reminding the children 
about the importance of being kind, 
respectul, resilient, responsible and 
curious. We will appreciate it if you 
could please help us promote these 
core calues. 

Celebrating our pupils achievements  

 Maddie and Acacia Mai have been great Eco Warriors all of last week, picking up litter on 
their way to school.  

 Millie and Isobel donated their hair to the Little Princess Trust to help make wigs for people 

sufferering from cancer.  

 Freddie in Year 2  did a 5k run and raised £3000 for Epilepsy Awareness.  

 Holly and Lilly have just found out that they will be performing at the Silverstone Grand Prix in July.  

 Elsie in Year 3 was awarded a Bronze certificate by her music teacher. 

We are very proud of you all. It is always a pleasure to hear about the different activities the children take part in to 

help the wider community.  

If you would like me to make a mention of your children’s achievements in the newsletters, please send me the 

details via admin@longridings.essex.sch.uk  

What you can do at home 
I would like to reinforce the 
importance of sharing books with 
your children and reading to them. If 
your child finds reading challenging 
and you need the support to help 
them, please talk to their class 
teacher for some advice and tips. As 
a school, we will start teaching 
reading comprehension on a regular 
basis as we have noticed that the 
children are struggling with inference 
and deduction in most year groups. It 
will be great if you could please put 
some time aside for daily home 
reading. 

 

Staying safe online 
If you allow your children to 
access Youtube at home, please 
ensure that the parental locks 
are on and that you supervise 
what they are accessing at all 
times to keep them safe online. 
We have been told that some 
inappropriate videos are being 
circulated on Tiktok. So, if your 
children have access to Tiktok, 
we will advise that you are fully 
aware of what sort of content 
they are accessing. It is essential 
to stay alert as online safety is 
key. 
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And finally to finish on a lovely note 

I really enjoy the little chats I have with so many of you at the gates in the morning and I am so proud of the children. 

Thank you for your continued support.  

 

 

Ms Murthen 

 

 

 

A reminder that 6th May is a non-pupil day as it is the Polling Day. 

 


